Ward 17 Forum Minutes

Tuesday, January 27, 2015 – Brian P.S.

IN ATTENDANCE:

	Ken Lister, Trustee

Kim Beauchesne, Constituent Assistant

Paul Farrell, Principal

Bob Pelletier, Vice Principal

Beth Veale, Superintendent

Karen Falconer, Exec. Superintendent

Randy Samuel, Parent – Broadlands

Yesie Funes-Eng, Parent – Dallington

Karen Strowbridge, Co-chair, Three Valleys

Kevin Freckleton, Principal – Forest Manor

Jeff Little, Principal – Rene Gordon

Linda Edwards,  Principal-Cassandra

Bill Hatt, Head Caretaker – Brian

Catherine Proulx, Vice Principal – Forest Manor

Dora Mohsen, Business Consultant

Todd Bushell, Vice Principal – Victoria Park C.I.

Baila Goldfarb, Principal - Muirhead


	Maria Morvillo, Vice Principal -Pleasant View

Ghina Mansour, parent – Milne Valley

Phyllis Jackson, Principal – Cherokee

Nesrin Berrak, Council Chair – Cherokee

Linda Nardea, Principal – Pleasant View

Fatima Habib, Council Chair – Milne Valley

Peter Holleley, parent

Trixie Doyle, PIAC Co-Chair, Donview, Three Valleys

Aretha Phillip, Co-Chair, Brian 

Debra Payne, parent, Brian

Monika Dixon, Council Secretary- Milne Valley

Joanna Hodson, Council Chair – Muirhead




1.  Welcome and introductions –

 
Ken Lister, Trustee

Ken welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He is excited to have this position and an opportunity to serve the community.  Ken lives in the riding with a toddler at home. He has a career background including; broadcasting, elementary teaching, supporting 3 members of parliament and a public servant with the Government of Ontario.  By utilizing skills acquired in these roles he hopes to implement positive change in the TDSB.

The first few weeks as an elected official have included; meeting with new/returning trustees, meeting with MPPs and city councilors for this riding and a continuing listening tour, obtaining information to share with his constituents.  Thirty hours a week are spent in meetings as well as the standing committees Ken serves on.  He has attended school and community events as they have occurred, as well as visited many of the 33 schools within Ward 17.  All schools should be visited by the end of February.  Ken would like to attend a school council meeting for your school.  Please be sure to email an invitation as the meeting dates are confirmed.  Ken plans to offer 9 Ward Forums per school year.  Upcoming dates can be seen at the end of the minutes. 

Ken’s thoughts on the Wilson Report:

Recommendations from the Wilson Report will be accepted and implemented to the best of my ability, keeping in mind extremely short time lines for an enormous amount of planning, discussion and implementation.  Some changes will be far easier to implement than others, as the logistics for complicated issues (shared office space, possible loss of office phone, external assistance) are far more challenging. There have been many ‘false facts’ reported in the media.  To clarify – trustees have ‘one ‘external assistant with a total of approximately 118,000 constituents to respond to; we have ward forums.  It is Ken’s hope to eliminate the culture of fear, turning it into a culture of trust and collaboration.  Currently, the Ministry has requested the Board focus on schools that sit 65% capacity.  According to the City of Toronto projection, Don Valley East will experience the second highest population growth in Toronto in the next ten years.  Ken will be fighting any school closures in Don Valley East.

The Wilson Report paints all with the same brush ignoring the outstanding senior staff and trustees (new and returning).  In addition, Ken is working toward strengthening “Whistleblower” protection and an Integrity Commissioner to ensure that staff will feel protected should they need to lodge a complaint and trustees will realize the need for continual professionalism.

His campaign promising transparency and accessibility continues as he voted to ensure;  media are able to sit in on workgroups, votes for TDSB Chair and Vice Chair are done by public vote rather than secret ballot and the Director’s salary be decreased.  Ken has complete confidence in his colleagues and TDSB staff, together we will get the work done.

2. Introduction to Brian P.S.-



Paul Farrell, Principal
Bob Pelletier, Vice Principal

Brian P.S. has a population of 460 students.  This number includes 44% Chinese speaking students as well as a large Greek population.  The school has a strong focus on improving the pedagogy in numeracy, problem-based learning and 3-part lessons in math.  The same focus monitors that guided reading is taking place, while ensuring consistency between primary and junior student learning.  Brian actively supports good mental health, stress awareness, Positive Spaces and the Pals Program. Bob Pelletier (vice principal) dedicates afternoon hours to partner with teachers in the computer lab to ensure that any computer activities have a direct connection to the curriculum.

Brian uses program enhancers and partners with outside agencies to offer; Director’s Cut (animation), Mad Science, sports, art club, public health awareness, Lego and poetry club.  

The school has received a new roof, paving and planter/tree installation as part of a greening initiative (with the support of the community).

Brian is also a designated center for “Tassimo Recycling”.  Everyone is encouraged to send their empty coffee cups to the school for recycling.  Any money returning to the school goes toward greening.

Spirit days, monthly full school assemblies and an outstanding parent council ensure that students are engaged and thoroughly enjoying the “Brian” experience.

3. Superintendent Update -



Beth Veale, Superintendent
Beth thanked everyone for attending, believing that their involvement is a testament to their child’s education. She reassured the administrators and school community that the goal when addressing underutilized schools is not closure, but rather finding creative solutions to the issue.  

Don Valley East is where Beth works, also where she grew up.  She feels privileged to serve the families, working to demonstrate the care and dedication she and Ken both feel toward the TDSB.

A reminder to parents who have any concerns at the school level – please start by sharing your concern with the person directly involved (teacher). It’s best to make an appointment, ensuring a private time and place to air your concerns.  If, after this exchange, you still don’t feel the issue is resolved, feel free to contact your superintendent or trustee.  The goal of all TDSB staff is always to find a resolution that supports the best interest of the student.

4. PIAC Rep. Update -




Trixie Doyle, PIAC Rep.
Trixie has been a PIAC representative since October 2014.  Ward 17 was in need of an alternate.  Trixie explained the role of the alternate – this is a 2 year term with monthly evening meetings at 5050 Yonge Street. The alternate would be responsible for disseminating reports coming from TDSB with school parents. There are working groups that the rep could volunteer for depending on the amount of time available.  Currently there are groups covering the new Concussion Policy and the upcoming changes to the Sex Education curriculum.  Should there be a common parent issue or concern, PIAC will assign a working group to address the issues.  All working groups meet once a month.

Ward 17’s alternate was elected – we welcome Aretha Phillip, currently a Co-Chair for Brian P.S.

5. Continuing Education/International

Karen Falconer, Exec. Superintendent
Language Presentation



Rodrigo Fuentes, Central 









Coordinating Principal


Please see the attachment for a print-out of Ward 17 Continuing & International Education 

Don Valley East is a very enthusiastic part of the city for International Languages.  The TDSB Continuing Education department serves 160,000 annually. Children and family members make up the 30,000 summer school participants, 15,000 secondary summer school participants (summer school operating in the month of July).  There were 3 sites for summer school in our ward last year.  Don Valley East is very involved in International Languages seeing schools with morning language teaching and a cultural component in the afternoon. There are many schools offering after-school programs.  Parent workshops are also supported by Continuing Education.  Community programs (fee for service) is a cost recovery program that is enjoyed by approximately 160,000 learners.

The criteria for language program selection is based on the needs of the community.  Principals and other leadership teams can put forth a proposal for the language wanted.

Parents may approach the principal should there be a specific and unfulfilled need in that school.  The average ESL learner has been in Canada for 10 years.  These programs will be utilized by TDSB students and parent/guardians of those students.  Currently International Languages offers 35 language programs.  The predecessor of this program was the ‘Heritage Language Program’.  We are now promoting language classes that are not always the heritage language, encouraging students to seek lessons in a language that may interest them.  We IL Department is working on a formal certificate for students to recognize their global connection and competence.

Adult day school (adult high school) is funded by the Ministry, we currently have 12,000 student enrolled. This program assists adults requiring a credit update that is recognized by their employer or completion of their OSD (Ontario Secondary Diploma).  Credit courses are offered but a critical mass is required.  Evening classes can’t be run without a solid number of students (25) and these students must remain in the classes to its completion.

International Languages’ permit fees are approximately 600,000 per school year. Permits come into play when classes run after 6:00 pm.

Q – What is the impact a community can have in order to launch language classes within a school during the day?

A – For a school to incorporate language classes into their daily running programming, it’s necessary to have the entire teacher body in agreement. There may be a need for 20 language instructors to cover the different requests made for one school.  This programming is called ‘integrated day programming’.  TDSB does have some schools (downtown area) running these classes but it means a longer work day for staff and, therefore, impacts child care facilities, teachers’ unions and the school community.  Though possible, it is a big job to get these programs up and running during the day.

There were 11 sites in Ward 17 for elementary International Languages last summer. The Continuing Education/International Languages Department are working toward having all summer school information available on the TDSB website by March.  Parents are also encouraged to follow [image: image1.jpg]


@tdsb_coned.  TDSB has a learning team that monitors the results of summer school students ensuring that all learning is effective.

6. Questions for Trustee Lister



Ken Lister, Trustee
Comment – The Wilson report centres around a specific group of trustees.  Parents and constituents did raise their voice over the need for change.  It is appreciated that Ken is supporting the report. His positive, open attitude is much appreciated.

Q -Can you share the names of the Ward 17 schools that may be looking at closure?

A- Currently there are 4 elementary, 3 junior high schools , one middle school and one secondary school that are sitting below target enrolment – 9 in total. The current funding formula is far from perfect and does not include any spaces used for music, child care, family literacy etc.  The names of the schools won’t be publicized at this time as things rapidly change.  The TDSB Planning Department will research the information.  Information given too early could negatively impact the community unnecessarily.  Both Ken and his superintendents will work as a community advocate and as a team to ensure creative solutions that are in the best interest of our students.

Q – What about schools that are over capacity?

A - This issue is in discussion at the board level currently.  Many French programs are full leading to overcrowding.  The problem has been identified and solutions are being researched.

Q – Trustee Lister asked for presentation suggestions for upcoming forums.

A -  A school council meeting – involving only school council chairs/co-chairs was suggested, a presentation on Internet Safety at school and at home, technology in the schools – in-depth information on the Robotics program, the use of technology in the classroom (what should school councils be investing in) and what is the TDSB’s strategy on technology in the classroom?

Ken will utilize these suggestions as he plans future forum topics.

Q- Could the trustee look into after school care, keeping in mind how costly it can be for most families?

Trustee Lister will look into all questions and reminds everyone to email any ideas, thoughts or concerns to – ken.lister@tdsb.on.ca

Meeting was adjourned at 9:07 pm.

Thank you to all the parents, students and staff members who came.  Your time and commitment to improving our community communication is greatly appreciated.

A special thank you to our guest speakers and to Brian P.S. for hosting the meeting.   


Trustee Ken Lister

